April 11: Investigation disavowed and declared over: The first of two special meetings was called on April 11 to bring the investigation findings to a close with proposed resolutions 26, 27, and 28. The investigation itself was not discussed outside of executive session, but the resolutions all passed unanimously. Kronick, LaKind, and Council Member Ab-

#### STING Adult/Senior Day Service

Caregivers, find out how to make your life easier.

Let us assist in the care of your loved one 755 Highway 105, Suite C (719) 488-1415 liftingspirits@qwestoffice.net

www.liftingspiritscare.net



Sonja Search, CNA

## **New Church! Ridgeview Baptist Church**

Sun. 10:30 am—All are welcome! Temporarily meeting at 9130 Explorer Dr., C.S. 80920 (Homewood Suites)

> 719-357-6515 ridgeviewcolorado.org

# Assist 2 Sell

#### We save sellers thousands!

America's Leading Discount **Real Estate Brokers** 

(719) 487-1777 www.COList4Less.com



Susan Humphreys Piano Teacher 719.650.8877

susan.lohr54@gmail.com

30+ Years Experience Beginner to Intermediate Children and Adults Welcome

Call or E-Mail Today

FIRST LESSON FREE!



#### It's a Pane Window Cleaning

√ Windows √ Screens √ Tracks Very Customizable Free Estimates

Ryan Schutz (719) 337-4225



bott recused themselves for some of the votes. The resolutions disavowed the investigation, authorized "actions" toward the appointed independent investigator Grant Van Der Jagt, and authorized payment to another law firm, Sherman & Howard. Public comment came from two members of the public who expressed support for the Council's decisions, and one asking for information on the reports.

Though the Council disavowed the investigation, LaKind expressed how he, as a mayoral candidate at the time, promised to continue the investigation "wherever it led." LaKind admitted the investigation "took longer than expected and cost taxpayers a lot of money," but insisted it was done thoroughly. He then said he hopes "the town can heal and move forward" now that the investigation is over. He also mentioned that mistakes were made, but they were not intentional, and a process is now in place to remedy them. April 17: Former Mayor Pro Tem Elliott questions town endorsements: Former Mayor Pro Tem Kelly Elliott raised concerns during public comment. She brought up a mailer from the Tri-Lakes Chamber of Commerce, which included a letter from Mayor La-Kind welcoming new residents to the area that she claimed promoted businesses in Denver and Colorado Springs, not Monument. LaKind responded by

**Boles Custom Contractors** 

### WOODPECKER **Control & Repair**

"The System that gets Results" Cell: 720-577-0331 **Anything • Construction** Bobby Boles, Jr, Project Mgr.

# **Concrete Work**

All types of concrete work 28 Years Experience • Insured www.sharpestcut.com

**Sharpest Cut 719-491-4811** 



beyond the scope of Monument. Elliott then brought up a \$1,500 purchase by LaKind at the Tri-Lakes Chamber Annual Dinner for a suite at a Sky Sox game, and asked whether it was a town budgeted item or a personal item. LaKind refused to answer, saying that he would not respond to questions about his personal Hayes added to the public comment by clarify-

stating that he did not know his name was going out

ing that the mailer was sent out by a privately owned welcome wagon company and had nothing to do with the Town of Monument. LaKind requested that his name not be sent out in any future mailers promoting businesses outside of Monument and stated that he would not have added his name to the mailer if he had known it was being used to promote businesses in Denver and Colorado Springs.

April 26: Invoice of legal fees delivered to former mayor pro tem: A special town meeting was held April 26 to discuss a CORA request (a formal request to public records under the Colorado Open Records Act) asking for the receipt for the attorney fees paid to LaKind's personal attorney. Town lawyer Bob Cole disclosed a conflict of interest by LaKind for two agenda items that dealt with the request. The Council voted 5-0 to accept the disclosure and exempt LaKind from the meeting. The Council also voted to rescind attorney client privilege and avoid an executive session "to allow complete transparency," as stated by

Kronick read a statement expressing that the Council should vote to give Kelly Elliott, the former mayor pro tem who made the request, the invoice she requested. Kronick claimed the invoice "proves no taxpayers' dollars were spent to personally aid Mayor LaKind" and that she "hope[s] that Kelly Elliott ceases her attacks on the Town and the associated tens of thousands of taxpayers' dollars spent each time another failed attempt is made to justify the pursuit of a \$2,500 honest mistake that was legally cured prior to her initial call for an investigation that began last year." She ended her statement with the hope that this will "end this chapter in Monument's history."

The Council voted unanimously to grant the request (Council Member Marco Fiorito was absent) before the meeting adjourned. Foreman published a press release which claimed to justify the invoice of April 3. "The Town Council considered the Interim Town Attorney's opinion that legal services described





**Licensed and Insured Arborist** www.thecommunitytreeservice.com

